Key Facts for Cryptosporidium detection from on-going monitoring 	Updated: 12/13/18
The Portland Water Bureau (PWB) received results from ongoing monitoring from the Bull Run Watershed intake for Cryptosporidium. Two Cryptosporidium oocysts were detected from a 50-liter sample collected on Monday, Dec. 10, 2018.
Cryptosporidium was last detected on Nov. 19 when one oocyst was detected in 50 liters of water.
The bureau has notified its regulators, public health partners, the public, and the media of these samples.
The Portland Water Bureau coordinates with public health officials. At this time, the bureau and public health partners at Multnomah County continue to believe Bull Run water is safe to drink. 
The Portland Water Bureau does not currently treat for Cryptosporidium, but is working to install a new filtration plant by 2027 under a compliance schedule with Oregon Health Authority (OHA). This long-term investment will remove the microorganism Cryptosporidium, make Portland’s system more reliable, and provide consistent, excellent water to customers.
The filtration plant takes approximately 10 years to plan, design, and construct. Meanwhile, PWB is implementing interim measures such as watershed protection and additional monitoring. PWB continues working with its public health partners to continue to protect public health.
The bureau will continue to use the Bull Run as Portland’s drinking water source.  
We may never know the specific source of these detections. Wildlife is the most likely source of Cryptosporidium. Rain can increase the chances of Cryptosporidium moving from scat into water. A detection can also occur in a dry season if an animal carrying the parasite deposits waste in or near the water. We may have rain that does not lead to a detection. 
The Portland Water Bureau had been operating under a variance to the treatment requirements for Cryptosporidium issued by the Oregon Health Authority, in April 2012. OHA revoked the variance after a series of low-level detections of Cryptosporidium in 2017. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Since 2017, PWB has occasionally detected low levels of Cryptosporidium from the Bull Run intake.
The public and the media are encouraged to view all sampling results posted to the City’s website at www.portlandoregon.gov/water/cryptoresults. The media will continue to be notified of any further low-level detections. The bureau will notify the media and public immediately should further testing results indicate a risk to public health and precautions are necessary.
As always, the bureau recommends that people with severely weakened immune systems seek specific advice from their health care providers about drinking water. There is no need for the general public to take additional precautions. 
